

Wallaroo Golf Club

Minutes

Meeting: November 9th, 2021
7.00pm



PRESENT: Stephanie Krieg, Evyonne Price, Joan Cushion, Jan Paull, Colleen Cox, Alan Pool, Ian Koch, Ben Wall, Ian Shaw, John Snodgrass, Nathan Clifford, Grant Donovan, Michael Barker

APOLOGIES:

Item	AGENDA ITEM	DISCUSSION/OUTCOME	ACTION REQUIRED/ RESPONSIBILITIES	TIME FRAME
1	Welcome The Wallaroo Community Sports Club Respectively Acknowledge South Australian 1st Nations Peoples as the Traditional Custodians of their Land and pay respect to the Elders both past and present.			
2	MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING of August 10th	Moved: J Cushion Seconded: J Paull <i>That the minutes of the previous meeting be accepted</i>		
3	BUSINESS ARISING 3.1 Members Pack 3.2 Grant News ?	Ian Koch work in progress – do we give a “pack” to new members on their first outing with club as means of introducing them to other members. (if so can be get a WGC logo’s bag of some sort for the goodies) Hessian /Plastic etc, WGC Logo’s Stubby holder- what do we offer? Waiting until January for grants answer to irrigation/greens project. Fed Grant Re Rohan Ramsey- Still waiting if pass first hurdle.	Ladies have a pack already made up. Have offered to men to use same piece of kit to present to new members	

<p>4</p>	<p>CORRESPONDENCE 4.1 IN 1 Grants- Federal through Rohan Ramsey local member. 4.2 Masters Games – CCC looking to host in 2023 4.3 Crop Insurance- Adjustment to yield of WGC Crop (2.0t/ha) 4.4 Greenkeeper reply from Golf Australia. 4.5 Finance report 4.6 A-Frames costing from YPCT 4.7 The longest day golf Challenge 4.8 Monopoly Group Investors Tour</p>	<p>Club provided umbrellas, stopped and visit club.</p>		
<p>5</p>	<p>OUT 5.1</p>			
<p>6</p>	<p>WCSC Matters 6.1 Discussion about Bar Manager and advert for position. 6.2 RSA interest from members (don't need to be RSA to work behind bar- 3month window though) . need more members to be bar workers. 6.3 Kitchen Policy put forward – some questions to be raise at WGC. 6.4 No Chef – didn't work out. 6.5 Cleaning of Kitchen , working bee December and/or January 6.6 Non Smoking area golfing- smokers to use smoking area And put Butts into bins not pot plants please 6.7 Suggested that All clubs to pay WCSC membership fee for their respective Life Members.</p>	<p>Golf And Bowls- golf Ladies told to 'take a hike' They will sit and smoke Golf Life Members have all paid WCSC membership via their subs. (yes they pay subs still)</p>		

7	REPORTS			
	7.1 Treasurer (Steph)	<p>Income \$ 15355.80 + 54.56 Expenses \$ 7523.06 Balance \$ 7887.30 Current Assets \$ 182759.21 Savings \$ 11449.65 Total current assets \$ 194208.86</p> <p>Moved: Steph Krieg Seconded: Evyonne Price</p> <p>Current Fundraising 21/22 \$ 10676.00 Total Fundraising to date \$ 129792.00 <i>That the Finance Report be accepted</i></p>		
	7.2 Ladies Captain (Jan)	<p>During the last month we have had numbers of 20-22 for Summer Competitions. We welcomed Jen Wehliet from Moonta for our Summer Season. Melbourne Cup day we had 14 players for a two person Ambrose and our usual pooled lunch and sweeps. A very pleasant day. The weather has been kind to us thus far. Moved: Jan Paull Seconded: Ian Shaw</p>		
	7.3 Men's Captain (Ian)	<p>First of all I wish to thank John Gore who has put his hand up to be Vice Captain, its nice to see and new member taking on such a role like this and I am thankful to know that we have someone able to help out on Wednesdays and fill in when I'm unavailable. Also thanks to Grant Viv and Chris who are always around to offer a hand. Fields were really good at the start of the summer season but have backed off a little recently, the farmers are busy this</p>		

		<p>time of year. Fields are averaging 25 players for Saturdays and remain steady around a dozen players for Wednesday. On October 20th a team of 21 players ventured over the hill to tackle the greens At Balaklava for the Wallaroo V Balaklava Challenge. I understand why its called a challenge because it was challenging; after Wallaroo being announced the overall winner and presented with the shield, it was later realised that the Balaklava ladies totals weren't added to their overall score, therefore Balaklava had the better average and are the eventual winners. It was a great day and the camaraderie between the two clubs was nice to be a part of.</p> <p>Can we please investigate what is needed to run the Red tees thru The MiGolf system (<i>Grant has given MiGolf's phone number to Ian</i>). For the men's comps.</p> <p>Finally it wont be too long and well be having the annual Christmas \$ Person ambrose on December 18th. So get the message out to all members as this is one of the major events of the summer calendar.</p> <p>Moved: Ian Shaw Seconded: Joan Cushion <i>That the Captain's Report to be accepted</i></p>		
	<p>7.4 Course Manager - vacant (John)</p>	<p>The Toro 4000D rotary mower is reassembled. Still trying to source a viscous fan as the Toro one is \$1200.</p> <p>Working Bee Sunday 17th October 9.00 am till midday. We had 17 volunteers and did this list of jobs.</p> <p>Drag scrapes material in from edges and spread evenly.</p> <p>Tidy up outside of workshop.</p> <p>Clean front of workshop and buggy shed walls.</p> <p>Spray Buggy shed for spiders.</p> <p>Weeded rose and garden beds.</p> <p>Sowed a trial of fairway repair on No 16. A mix of Scarified Turf from Lorrain and Adrian Moroney's, lawn spread and rotary hoed. Some seed sown and some rotary hoed.</p> <p>Toby has ripped along some fairway edges to cut tree roots. This will continue and we expect this to make a big difference in places.</p> <p>We have done more fairway repairs on No 1 using scarified turf, using turf from Glen Herbert's Santa Anna lawn.</p> <p>Thanks to Geoff, Rod, Toby, Bob and Kim this process seems it will work well but we need to be sure we can keep the water up while it establishes.</p>		

		<p>Thanks to the volunteers who help with the endless jobs.</p> <p>Meeting grounds committee to discuss repair works for fairways and the how, what, where and when questions sorted out.</p> <p>Moved: John Snodgrass</p> <p>Seconded</p> <p><i>That the Maintenance Committee report be accepted.</i></p>		
	7.5 Promotions Officer – Vacant			
	7.6 Catering (Joan)	<p>14/10/21 Vets Day saw 23 players in attendance because of inclement weather conditions. We served Impossible Pie with Chips and a Bread Roll followed by Apple and Ice Cream for sweets. Thanks to our volunteers.</p> <p>30/10/21 The Golf Club catered for the Apex Dinner which was attended by 64 diners. Starters were garfish and arancini balls and salad. Main course porterhouse steak stuffed chicken breast with salad and bread rolls. Desert cheesecake and merengue with cream and fruit salad. Thanks volunteers and Grant and Brian our dish washers.</p> <p>Moved: Joan Cushion</p> <p>Seconded: Jan Paull</p> <p><i>That the Catering report be accepted.</i></p>		
	7.7 Junior Co-ordinator (Nathan)	<p>Numbers have been down for the past two weeks with 5 and 4 players. Several of the older children have really taken to golf and have developed very good swings- that little bit older means they take instruction a lot better and so can improve rapidly.</p> <p>Thanks to Nathan and Ben for helping out in the coaching sessions. (Ian Koch)</p> <p>Moved: Nathan Clifford</p> <p>Seconded: Joan Cushion</p> <p><i>That the Junior report be accepted.</i></p>		

8	<p>GENERAL BUSINESS</p> <p>8.1 Grants From Fed Gov- Rohan Ramsey 8.2 Why is Balaklava V Wallaroo on Wednesday- wouldn't Saturday be better? 8.3 Sunday Golf in January – are we going ahead with it? 8.4 Golf Cart Policy. Thoughts. 8.5 Programme for 2022- can I have dates for events please 8.6 New Members- 5 new members all ok'd by committee 8.7 Photo of committee for website and Facebook as contact points for members old and new..</p>	<p>Steph spoke about -still waiting if we make first cut. Grant D. to speak to Mel from Balaklava- what would be best option to get players out? Sunday Golf will be January and February. Small Sign on carts, rules and responsibilities Ladies have almost got theirs ready.</p>		
9	<p>Around the table Ian Shaw- Orange tee distances and ratings of course.</p> <p>John Snodgrass</p> <p>Steph Krieg</p> <p>Evyonne Price</p>	<p>Presented course card for orange tees, (See Appendix A) Marker to be place on side of course with plates in the ground (recessed) to signify tee off areas- Beginners / Juniors/ Fun course. Roger Dayman to be contacted to rate course once tee areas arranged. Sponsors signs to be repaired/replaced with accurate current sponsors. 27th November is a par comp- "Play to Win" not an ambrose comp. as in programme.</p> <p>Hole in One – Signs read as Comp days- anyone on a comp day could win, no mention of comp. fee paying player. Tony J & Wop fuel reimbursement for using own vehicles for running around course- committee ok with this.</p> <p>Starter motor fixed by auto electrician mate of Tony J. and another tractor repair explained- slab of beer as thanks.</p> <p>New Computer and Printer now in office, thanks to grant from State Gov. First Aid Course 3-4 hours online – Jan 2023 to do training one evening. Deb Roberts still a month away from returning, Brian Searle as stepped to do toilets and rubbish bin runs.</p>	<p>For ripping</p> <p>Committee agreed- John to sort out and WGC will repay.</p>	

	<p>Jan Paull</p> <p>Alan Poole</p>	<p>Pine removal from course- particularly No 6 and No 8.</p> <p>Thanks to Barry Price, Bob Cox for ripping of tree lines and fairways repairs, Snoddy, Tony, Wop all onboard and pleased to see what No 16 fairway has in regrowth in a matter of 3 weeks- very promising start to regeneration programme.</p>		
10	<p>MEETING CLOSED 8.47 pm</p> <p>NEXT MEETING: Tuesday December 14th at 7.00pm</p>			